R~ 10057

Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

From: Malcolm Bowie [Malcolm.Bowie@co.benton.wa.us]
‘Sent: Wednesday, June 02, 2010 4.03 PM

To: Hunter, Kathy (UTC); Curl, Paul (UTC)

Subject: Re: Piert Rd Crossing petiton delay requests.

Paul and Kathy
Thanks for being at the meeting today via phone.

Subsequent to todays meeting and our meeting with Union Pacific it has become apparent that Union
Pacific believes there is potential fatal problem with Benton Co. Petition TR 100575. This is the crossing
of the Colstor spur served by Union Pacific.

Benton Co. is requesting a 60 day delay of the prehearing conference to allow further investigations into
possible measures designed to address Union Pacific's concerns.

With out all of the petitions being approved none of the other petitions become necessary
Closure

As we have discussed previously The Closure application TR-100576 is not desired without the other four
being granted. .

So unless you have a different administrative suggestion we would request that the closure petition be
suspended until such time as we have certainty regarding granting of the petitions 100572 thru 100575.

Malcolm Bowie P.E.

Benton County Engineer

620 Market Street, Prosser Wa. 99336
509-786-5611 ext 5666

cell 509-778-2841
Malcolm.Bowie@co.benton.wa.us




